The Therapist’s Corner
Recognizing the Signs of Child Abuse and Neglect

In 2012 there were 81,764 substantiated cases of child abuse and neglect in California (from kidsdata.org). While professionals such as teachers and healthcare workers are mandated to report these cases, we should all know the warning signs and what to do if we in fact suspect that someone we know may be a victim. Of course, when discussing abuse and neglect it is important not to overlook sexual and emotional abuse as well.
Signs to be especially aware of include unexplained injuries such as burns, bruises, and fractures and markings on the body suggesting that some type of instrument may have been used. Such markings could be reflective that objects such as sticks, belts, shoes or hands were used on the child. Other physical symptoms such as frequent headaches and stomachaches may also exist. Sometimes older children will exhibit behaviors more common for younger kids, such as thumb sucking, bed-wetting and a fear of being in the dark. Some children may be afraid to go home, and older ones may runaway or engage in risk taking behaviors such as alcohol and drug use. Behavior considered to be sexually inappropriate for the child’s age, such as promiscuity, may also be cause for concern.
Bullying or being a victim of bullying may also be signs as can other violent acts such as cruelty to animals. Some children may appear unusually scared, anxious, depressed and withdrawn, and seem to be constantly on guard for further signs of aggression towards them. Sleep problems and nightmares may also be present as well as poor nutritional habits, marked weight loss or weight gain and low self-esteem. Poor personal hygiene and untreated medical and dental problems can also be indicators that a child is being neglected. Additionally, academic problems and frequent absences from school are not uncommon in children who have been abused or neglected. 
What if your child has a friend and that friend is showing some of these signs? While many of the above don’t have to suggest abuse or neglect, it is best to err on the side of safety. So, if you do suspect that someone you know may be living in an environment that is dangerous to their well being, it is important to know that Child Protective Services of San Mateo County has a 24 hour hotline for such calls. They can be reached at 650-595-7922 or 800-632-4615. Calling the police is also an option, especially if you believe that the child is at risk and needs immediate intervention.
Few would disagree that protecting children is one of the top priorities for any community. While we all would like to believe that this problem doesn’t exist in Redwood Shores, we all also know that it could. 

Scott M. Granet, LCSW is a long-time resident of Redwood Shores, and is director of the OCD-BDD Clinic of Northern California in Redwood City. He would like to hear your suggestions for future columns, and can be reached at 650-599-3325 or sgranet@ocd-bddclinic.com
** Article first appeared in the March 2014 edition of The Pilot, the community newsletter for Redwood Shores, CA.

